European Parliament Resolution on Road Safety: Bringing eCall to citizens

1.
Rapporteur: Gary Titley (PSE/UK)
2.

EP reference number: A6-0072/2006 / P6_TA-PROV (2006)0183

3.
Date of adoption of the Resolution: 27 April 2006

4.
Subject: Commission’s second eSafety communication “Bringing eCall to citizens” (COM(2005) 0431)

5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the Resolution and requests made in it:
This Resolution is the European Parliament’s response to the second Commission Communication on eSafety dealing with eCall, the pan-European in-vehicle emergency call. The Resolution supports the implementation of a pan-European eCall service, welcomes the Commission actions on eSafety and in particular on eCall as a way to contribute to the improvement of road safety, and calls all stakeholders, in particular the Member States, to pursue the necessary actions to go on with the eCall roll-out plan.

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:
The Commission organised High Level Meetings with Member States, Experts and bilateral meetings to promote the signature of the eCall Memorandum of Understanding (MoU).  The Commission will pursue its contacts with the Member States.  Progress on the eCall initiative will be discussed at the “i2010 High-Level conference” organised by the Finnish Presidency in collaboration with the Commission in Helsinki on 28 September 2006.

The Commission will produce a Communication on the deployment of eCall within a year, which will be sent to the European Parliament.

It will also promote public awareness and education on eCall, in collaboration with Member States and other stakeholders and promote the use of Galileo in the eCall systems, although this should not mean any additional delay in the roll-out of the eCall service.

The Commission is evaluating the implementation of the 112 and E112 services in Europe.  Eleven infringement procedures have been initiated related to E112.  An Expert Group on Emergency Access has been created under the Communications Committee (COCOM) bringing together experts from communication and civil protection on emergency communication. The Commission will continue organising events to promote exchanges of best practices.  The Commission will take into account developments related to the 112 service within the review of the Universal Service Directive.

The Commission is also carrying out in-depth studies on the cost-benefits of the eCall implementation.

The Commission has started negotiations with the automotive industry on the voluntary introduction of eCall in all vehicles beginning of 2006.  The Commission will produce a report on the results of these negotiations by the end of 2007.  A final decision will then be taken on whether a regulatory approach is necessary.

In the second half of 2007, the Commission will organise a workshop to discuss private and public incentives to accelerate the introduction of eSafety systems and services.

The Commission will continue supporting eSafety activities. The eSafety initiative is one of the pillars of the flagship initiative “Intelligent Car” under the i2010 initiative.
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